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ETAS –  
Year-end party
Stuttgart (ETAS/COM) with a 
raffle in favour of Primavera  
The mood at this year’s ETAS 
Christmas party and of the 250 
staff members was great and was 
also reflected in generous dona-
tions and a raffle for the benefit 
of Primavera. A total of € 5.176  
could be paid into the donations 
account.
A big thank you to all who were 
involved.

You can buy the artfully designed 
T-shirt made ​​of 100% high quality 
cotton for € 25 - in sizes S, M, L 
and XL. All proceeds of the sale 
will go to Primavera. Please con-
tact:

Gabriele-Geisbauer@t-online.de

Christmas raffle –  
Jewellery and Christ-
mas decorations sale 
Gerlingen, Schillerhöhe (FCM-Sh) 
A super result of € 2.020  through 
the sale of raffle ticket and Christ-
mas decorations could be trans-
ferred to Primavera. 
Thank you to all involved.

Buy a T-shirt 
Support Primavera  

Christmas bazaar

Bosch Power Tools, Lein-
felden  (LeP/TGA) In December 
2010, Bosch Power Tools again 
held a Christmas bazaar, selling 
power tools for the benefit of Pri-
mavera.

Despite adverse weather condi-
tions many trainees were early 

on their feet, selling raffle tickets 
and organised everything neces-
sary for the bazaar. The commit-
ment paid off, because the bazaar 
resulted in € 7.300 for the Prima-
vera e.V. donations account. 

Thank you to all involved for their 
hard work.

Natural apple juice 
from the orchard
Bosch Haus Heidehof (SBH/ADM)
For the first time, the apple har-
vest for the benefit of Primavera 
was professionally processed into 
apple juice. The bottles were la-
belled with a well-designed label 
and sold in the BHH Casino.
€  320 net proceeds could be 
transferred to the Primavera ac-
count.
Thank you to the initiators and ac-
tive participants of this idea.  
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by Alexandra Gehrke, who com-
pleted a voluntary internship at 
PROGEN (Projeto Nova Gente) 
Campinas, Brazil and paid all 
costs for travel and accommoda-
tion herself.

Some 450 children and adoles-
cents between 10 and 16 years 
old are supervised at the two 
sites Castelo Branco and Satel-

lite Iris from Monday to Friday. 
Here they get a hot meal and in 
addition to homework assistance, 
many other activities are on offer. 

Mrs. Gehrke, who studies geog-
raphy and French, including edu-
cation and didactics, „worked“ in 
workshops with different groups 
of children. She sang with them, 
danced, painted, discussed cur-

rent affairs in Brazil and showed 
pictures on the PC from Europe 
and Germany. The children were 
particularly fascinated by the „for-
eign“ languages ​​she speaks – of 
course, she speaks Portuguese 
as well.

At the Art-Oficina, the children 
designed a poster in which they 
express their joy about the time 
they had with their „girlfriend” 
from Germany and what connects 
her with PROGEN: love, friend-
ship and respect.

After six weeks the time came 
to an end, far too quickly, as she 
says, but with a great experience 
for her and the children. „I will 
never forget this time and it has 
strengthened my desire to live in 
Brazil after my graduation and 
work in aid and development.

The children at PROGEN were thrilled
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Primavera General Meeting 2011
We would like to draw your attention to the date of the Primavera General Meeting 12.05.2011, 17.00 – 20.00 h, 
Bosch, Gerlingen Schillerhöhe, Auditorium 1. The invitation including the agenda will be sent out in time. We 
look forward to seeing you there!

Love, friendship, respect


